“I believe that national security and the protection of our freedoms in this country are on equal footing.  Allowing the federal government to conduct wiretaps and domestic surveillance without rigorous oversight provides the government too much authority.  We cannot endlessly reauthorize this program without addressing its impacts on our civil liberties,” said Heller.   
